#40

The town council met on the above date at the temporary municipal building in a special meeting after all members had been duly notified with Mayor B.E. Ball presiding.

The following members of council were present and answered to roll call: Messrs. Ball, King, Helms, Hamner, Cooper and Councilman-elect Cury.

The mayor announced that the purpose of the meeting was to receive recommendations of the committee appointed to study the selection of an architect to design the new municipal building. The members of the committee each expressed their opinion of the results of their interview with Mr. Vicars and Mr. McElroy. After a considerable discussion Mr. Chas. McElroy was appointed as architect on the municipal building and the mayor and town clerk were authorized to enter into proper agreement with Mr. McElroy.

There being no further business before the council same adjourned .

Mayor

Jo Mole